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CARLISLE CITY COUNCIL

Report to:- The Mayor and Members of The City Council
Date of Meeting:- 27 April 2004 Agenda Item No:-

Public Policy Delegated Yes

Accompanying Comments and Statements Required Included

Environmental Impact Statement: No No

Corporate Management Team Comments: No No

Financial Comments: Yes Yes

Legal Comments: No No

Personnel Comments: No No

Impact on Customers: No No

Title:- SAS 610 STATEMENT (FINAL ACCOUNTS 2002/03)

Report of:- The Head of Finance

Report reference:- FS3/04

Summary:-
There is a new requirement that the Audit Commission is required to prepare a report
following the end of the annual audit in accordance with the Statement of Auditing
Standard (SAS) 610. The SAS 610 report, which must be considered by those charged
with Corporate Governance, is attached and details the unadjusted misstatements for
2002/03.

Once the SAS 610 has been approved the next step is to approve the amended Statement
of Accounts for 2002/03, which is considered next on the Council agenda.

Recommendation:-
Council is requested to approve the SAS 610 report.

Contact Officer: Angela Brown Ext:  7299
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CITY OF CARLISLE

To: The Mayor and Members of FS3/04
The City Council
27 April 2004

SAS 610 STATEMENT
(FINAL ACCOUNTS 2002/03)

1. INTRODUCTION
1.1 There is a new requirement that the Audit Commission is required to prepare a

report following the end of the annual audit in accordance with the Statement of
Auditing Standard (SAS) 610. The SAS 610 report, which must be considered by
those charged with Corporate Governance, is attached and details the unadjusted
misstatements for 2002/03. Council must approve this report before the Audit
Commission can sign off the accounts and issue their Audit certificate and opinion. 

1.2 Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee received a presentation on
the SAS 610 statement on 1 April 2004 from the Audit Commission and, following a
number of queries, they referred the approval of the statement to full Council to be
considered alongside the amended Statement of Accounts for 2002/03.

2. SAS 610 STATEMENT – MAIN ISSUES ARISING
2.1 The summary of unadjusted errors listed in Appendix 2 of the SAS 610 statement

which I have recommended are not adjusted in the Statement of Accounts for
2002/03 relate to the treatment of costs associated with the LSVT transfer.
Following discussions between the Audit Commission, the ODPM and ourselves,
the Audit Commission have accepted the Council’s position regarding these costs.

3. NEXT STEPS
If the Council approve the non-adjusted errors contained within the SAS 610
statement then the next step is to approve the final Statement of Accounts for
2002/03 which is considered next on the Agenda.  This incorporates all of the
material misstatements that have been agreed to be adjusted between the Head of
Finance and the Audit Commission.

4. RECOMMENDATION
Council is requested to approve the SAS 610 report.

ANGELA BROWN
Head of Finance

Contact Officer: Angela Brown Ext:  7299


























